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12th October 2018 

Message from the Headteacher 
 

Dear Parents 
 
The first half term has been characterised by lots of success on the sporting front.  Perhaps the finest 
moment this term has been the crowning of our Greenpower team as international Greenpower champions 
for the second year.  This is the result of a years’ worth of racing, involving over 600 cars nationally and 
internationally.  Local and regional heats determined the starting line-up of the finals and we were delighted 
to be starting the final races in pole position, with our car performing most consistently over the season. 
 
After two races in quite trying conditions, our team emerged victorious and we held on to the title which we 
won last year. Well done to all students who took part and to the staff who have given up so much time to 
support this: Mr Lloyd-King (lead member of staff), Mr Merrick and Ms Whitfield. 
 
A couple of further points: 
 
We have had a few inclement days recently and are aware that some students do not wear a waterproof 
jacket to school.  Some students wear a regular hoodie over their school uniform, but this is not sufficient if 
it is raining.  Please can parents ensure their children always come to school wearing a waterproof jacket 
 
Some parents have enquired recently as to what homework their children are being issued.  Can I refer 
parents to my bulletin message at the start  of term, which can be found on the school website.  Parents can 
access all homework for their children on the Show My Homework website.  Parents can also set up an alert 
function on their phones which will send a message if new homework is set or if homework is due.  It is so 
helpful in keeping parents informed about what homework has been set and when it is due. 
 
Kind regards, 
Steve Mulcahy 
Headteacher 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
OCTOBER 
Thursday 18th - Years 5/6 Bisi 
Badminton Qualifier at RLS 
18:00—19:00 - Year 7 Parents Cheese 
and Wine Evening 
Friday 19th - INSET Day  - No Students 
in school 
Monday 22nd—Friday 26th  
HALF TERM BREAK 
Tuesday 30th - Choirs - Singing at 
Truro Cathedral For Karl Jenkins - The 
Armed Man 
 

NOVEMBER 
Saturday 3rd - 14:00—17:00 Singing 

at Truro Cathedral (Rehearsal) 
19:00—21:30 Singing at Truro 
Cathedral Concert 
Thursday 8th - ARK Swimming—Truro 
Leisure Centre 
Year 10 Parents—Math & English 
Information Evening 
Friday 9th - Richard Lander School 
will be supporting Children in Need a 
week early on 9th November, with a 
non uniform day and lots of 
fundraising activities 
Wednesday 21st - Truro City of Lights 
Thursday 22nd - 19:00 - YEAR 12 
PRESENTATION EVENING - see page 3 
Tuesday 27th - GCSE Music Concert 
Thursday 29th/Friday 30th - Creative 
Arts London trip 

Friday 30th - Years 3-6 Sports Hall 
Athletics Qualifier 
 

DECEMBER 
Friday 7th - Years 3/4 Feetbeat Dance 
Festival 
Year 11 - Pre-Public Exams 1 Results 
Day 
Friday 7th—Friday 14th - French 
Exchange - French students in 
Cornwall 
Tuesday 11th - School Carol Service at 
Truro Cathedral 
Tuesday 18th - Informal Carol Service 
at Richard Lander School 
Thursday 20th December - end of 
term, we’re back on Monday 7th 
January!  
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The Rotary Yong Chef 
Competition 
  

O n Tuesday  9th October, Truro 
Rotary came into school to host the 
first round of the Young Chef 
competition. 12 students from 
years 7-9  took part, with each 
student having carefully chosen 2 
complimentary courses  and 
practised these at home in the 
weeks running up to the event.  
 
Matthew had chosen an American 
menu of chicken and bacon Caesar 
salad, followed by a bacon 
cheeseburger accompanied by 
homemade chips and onion rings. 
He executed this perfectly! Jack 
plated up a delicious scallops 
wrapped in pancetta, followed by  
pork loin cooked with Jack Daniels 
whiskey and rosemary, served with  
mash, red cabbage and samphire.  
Jasmine’s Mexican main course of 
rice and chilli beef in a sweet red 
pepper was followed by a mouth-
watering millionaire’s Eton mess. In 
the other kitchen Rose showed her 
life long passion for  cooking with 
an expertly created garlic cream 
over chicken breast on a veg nest, 

followed by strawberry and white 
chocolate shortbread cup. Abi’s 
perfectly-prepared mango chicken 
curry, served with black rice was 
followed by a coconut ladoo  which 
impressed everybody in the kitchen 
and Alfie proved himself to be the 
ultimate multi tasker during his 
interview with Cornwall Live  whilst 
serving Indonesian style rice and 
banana fritters, a menu inspired 
from his time in Indonesia! Luca’s 
Clifton Cuisine menu also  drew 
from this chef’s cultural experiences 
and his homemade gnocchi with 
olives and green beans, followed by 

a mousse and blackberry coulis 
were both perfectly prepared and 
presented. Ben’s prawn risotto with 
fresh mint, followed by  
scrumptious banoffee cheesecake 
went down a treat with the judges 
and Imogen’s Mediterranean tart 
with side salad followed by a 
chocolate pudding with fresh cream 
and raspberries looked and tasted 
exquisite!  
 
There could only be 3 winners and, 
after much deliberation, judges Nick 
Pickles, who runs a fine dining 
business, and John Felton, sous chef 
at Gilly Beach Café, selected:   
In third place; Holly who served 
chicken and potato curry with 
basmati and wild rice,  flat bread 
and mango chutney, followed by  
lemon and lime mousse with dark 
chocolate sauce. 
Dexter came second  with rustic 
potato roulade  with spinach and 
ricotta, followed by warm courgette 
chocolate brownie served with  
raspberries and chocolate sauce 
and the winner was Tiffany who 
cooked channa masala with 
chapatti, followed by mint and dark 
chocolate mousse. Dexter’s 
enthusiasm and expertise, despite 
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his young age, were commented on 
by both judges as was how 
impressed they were with Holly and 
Tiffany’s homemade breads and 
flavours.  All 3 students received 
great prizes with Tiffany winning a 
£50 voucher for a meal at Gilly 
Beach café, a cheque from Truro 
Rotary for £30 and a box of 
Celebrations from Tesco! Both 
Tiffany and Dexter go through to 
the next round and we all wish 
them the best!  
 
Thank you to Mollie Foster  for 
organising the event, Nick Pickles 
and John Felton for judging, all at 
Truro Rotary and especially the 
chairman for his words of wisdom, 
Lee Trewhela for his Facebook Live 

broadcast, all the volunteer kitchen 
porters, and most of all the parents, 
who supported this competition 

with ingredients and preparation at 
home, and all the students who 
took part! 

Year 10 Work Experience 
 
Deadline for work experience applications to Mrs Grenfell for Culdrose and Treliske by 
18th October 2019.  
Applications can be downloaded off  https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/workexperience 
or Mrs Grenfell has copies in her office. 
Work experience at Devon & Cornwall Police is now closed. 
Website addresses for ideas for work experience placements: 
https://cornwall.learnaboutwork.net/index.asp 
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/workexperience 
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/jobs-and-careers/work-experience-placements-at-cornwall-council/our-work-
experience-placements/ 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/workexperience
https://cornwall.learnaboutwork.net/index.asp
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/workexperience
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/jobs-and-careers/work-experience-placements-at-cornwall-council/our-work-experience-placements/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/jobs-and-careers/work-experience-placements-at-cornwall-council/our-work-experience-placements/
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French Hat Day 
Report by Matilda Santolamazza 
and Elizabeth Garvican  
 

M onday 8th of October was a 
Spanish and French hat day for 
year seven to enjoy. There were 
sombreros, Eiffel towers, and even 
edible hats! There were many 
spectacular designs celebrating the 
culture of many French and 
Spanish speaking countries 
including: Niamh’s flamenco girl 
hat, Davi’s edible sombrero with 
nachos and Toby’s tapas hat (which 
was a hit with many of his hungry 
classmates!) The French hats 
featured: ski slopes, the Tour de 
France, croissants and pain au 
chocolat. Our personal favourites 
included: Amelie’s ‘Escape to the 
Chateau’ hat, based on where her 
aunt will get married in 2020, 
congratulations for two years’ 
time! Another was a headdress 
made of real (stale) baguettes! 
However there could only be three 
winners for each population… 
 
Congratulations to the following: 
For Spanish hats the winners were: 
1st Ollie 
2nd Taryn 

3rd Josh 
For French hats: 
1st Amy 
2nd Holly 
3rd Joe 
 

F or extra information, we had 
an exclusive interview with the 
winner of the Spanish hat’s older 
sister! She can exclusively reveal 
that the letter A on Ollie’s first 
place winning hat was upside down 
and the horses were originally 
unicorns spray painted black and 
with the horns cut off! (They were 
meant to be bulls) We wouldn’t 

have noticed if she hadn’t pointed 
it out as the final creation looked 
fantastic! 
We hope everyone enjoyed the 
event and are very proud of all of 
their fabulous hats! 
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Children in need 
Bake Off 
Round 1 - biscuits 
 

A  huge thank you and a Pudsey 
pat on the back to all our super 
bakers who took part in the first 
round of the Children in Need Bake 
Off last Friday raising over £80! 
 
This is a 3 round event, organised 
by Mrs Knight and round one 
invited contestants to create a 
Children in Need themed biscuit.  
There were 12 fabulous entries, all 
of which were photographed and 
then cut into taster portions. For 
50p any student could become a 
judge and choose 2 tasters to then 
vote for their favourite.  
As you can imagine this was a very 
popular event with our students! 

We can announce that the STAR 
BAKER from round one is…. 
BETSY ROBERTSON with her Nigella 
Lawson recipe of chocolate spotty 
cookies.  
There was also lots of positive and 
grateful feedback for the other 
entries.  
We are now looking forward to 
Round 2—Cupcakes which will take 

place next Thursday (18th October) 
as Friday 19th is an INSET day. The 
grand finale - Round 3— a Children 
in Need CAKE - will take place on 
Friday 9th November when Richard 
Lander School will also fundraise 
for this charity with a non uniform 
day and fun activities.  
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Richard Lander School 
retain Greenpower F24 
World Championship 
title for 2018! 
 

T he Richard Lander School 
Greenpower racing team attended 
the International Finals at 
Rockingham Motor Speedway over 
the 5th and 6th of October. The 
weather conditions were to prove 
decisive to the outcome of what 
was a very challenging 
competition. 
 
The Greenpower Education trust is 
a charitable organisation setup to 
promote the STEM 
(Science,  Technology, Engineering 
and Maths) subjects, through the 
design and build of electric racing 
cars. Races are held around the UK 
and also further afield in the USA, 
China, Brazil, and Europe. All cars 
run the same batteries and motor, 
and must aim to complete the 
greatest distance over a 90 minute 
race, two of which are run at each 
event. 
 
Richard Lander School have had 
their best ever season following 
the 2017 World Championship win. 
Race wins were recorded at 
Goodwood, Castle Combe and at 
Predannack airfield on The Lizard, 

which put Richard Lander School 
on the top of the distance records 
prior to the finals, giving the team 
pole position for the Rockingham 
races.  
 
The two day event included 
practice sessions on the Friday 
before the final races were run on 
the Saturday. The Friday saw fine 
Autumn weather with 
temperatures reaching 18 degrees 
and light winds. Many teams felt 
confident in their performance 
including Richard Lander, however 
the weather was due to change 
significantly for Saturday. The team 
awoke to very cold, wet and windy 
weather, which proved a game 
changer in terms of the car’s 
performances. Richard Lander 

School ran the car during first 
practice to assess the difference in 
performance and found the 
weather was punishing the lap 
time by over 10 seconds a lap. This 
meant a change in gear ratio was 
needed to protect the battery life 
over the full 90 minute race.  
 
The cars lined up for the start with 
Richard Lander’s car RLR 3 in pole 
position. As the flag fell, disaster 
struck, RLR 3 remained stationary 
as the rest of the field pulled away. 
The car was brought into the 
garage and the fault was traced to 
a freewheel mechanism failure, so 
no power was reaching the wheels. 
The part was replaced, refitted and 
the car sent out to compete but 
was in no position to win having 
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lost half an hour of the 90 minutes. 
It would all have to come down to 
race 2 in the afternoon. Race 1 
showed the full effect of the 
weather as many cars ground to a 
halt before the 90 minutes was up. 
 
Race 2 saw the cars line up once 
again. Richard Lander would have 
to beat the distance set by the race 
1 winners and previous champions 
Sandbach High School, as well as 
win the race. The pace set initially 
was not the fastest of the field, and 
RLR 3 settled into 5th place as the 
opposition bolted into the lead. An 
agonising wait followed as the 
team executed their pitstops, and 
hoped that the other cars pace 
would not hold. Thankfully at 
around 75 minutes into the race, 
the pace of the two main 
competitors began to drop, while 
RLR 3 maintained its pace, albeit at 
a reduced rate. Last year’s runners 
up and Race 1 winner Sandbach 
High School was approximately half 
a lap behind RLR 3 as the final 10 
minutes began. Both cars pace was 
declining, but thankfully RLR 3’s 
degradation was less than 
Sandbach, allowing RLR 3 to take 
the victory, ending over 3 minutes 
ahead of Sandbach. The distance 
set was also the greatest of the 
two races at 41.99 miles, handing 

the victory to Richard Lander 
School. 
 
The International Finals brought 
with it some fantastic cross school 
support for the Cornish teams. Sir 
James Smith’s school brought their 
car Retro Rocket home in 20th 
place and was 3rd best kit car. 
Roseland Academy took place in 
their first ever finals event, 
finishing in a very credible 22nd 
place with their car Roseland Racer 
5. Penair school and Truro High 
School collaborated to race the 
Penair car Sub Atomic as a joint 
team, following the Penair team’s 
late withdrawal from the event. 
The High School raced Sub Atomic 

to 48th place. The collaboration 
between the teams in the garages 
was fantastic and Truro High 
School picked up the Spirit of 
Greenpower award for helping out 
Penair School. 
 
Richard Lander School would like 
to say a massive thank you to the 
Greenpower Education Trust for 
running this incredible project. We 
would also like to thank our 
sponsors this year, Teagle Farm 
Machinery, Dash Drive, Cornwall 
Glass, and Team Maintenance 
Services 
 
Mr Lloyd King 
Greenpower Team Leader 

Under 16 County Hockey Tournament  - Thursday 11th October 
 
Well done to all the girls who braved the hideous weather in the U16 County Hockey tournament in 
coming 5th overall and just missing out on a place in the semi final by a single goal on goal 
difference!  
The results were:  3-0 win v Penrice 
    draw v Penryn 
    2-0 win v Newquay Tretherras 
    3-0 loss v Truro High 
 
Miss D Cain                                               
More sport on pages 8 9 & 10 
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South West Secondary 
School Swimming Relay 
Championships  
 
Congratulations to all the students, 
pictured right, who competed in 
the South West Secondary School 
Swimming Relay Championships on 
Wednesday 26th September. You 
represented the school admirably 
and achieved some good results 
considering the highly competitive 
field. Well done to you all! 
 
Junior Boys: A Team:             
10th Place 4x 50m Freestyle Relay 
  
Junior Girls: A Team:              
25th Place 4x 50m Freestyle Relay 
23rd Place 4x 50m Medley Relay 

  
Junior Girls: B Team:             
36th Place 4x 50m Freestyle Relay 
34th Place 4x 50m Medley Relay 
  
Intermediate Boys: A Team:   
13th Place 4x 50m Freestyle Relay 

15th Place 4x 50m Medley Relay 
  
Intermediate Girls: A Team:    
32nd Place 4x 50m Medley Relay 
 
Mr J Webb 

PENINSULA PARTNERSHIP 
SURF COMPETITION 
 

O n Friday 28th September, a 
30 strong RLS surf squad took on 
the rest of the Peninsula 
Partnership in what proved to be a 
challenging day in the variable surf 
and gusty wind at Gwithian beach.  
At stake was not only the honour of 
being placed in the final, but also 
qualification for Cornwall School 
Games later on in the academic 
year. 
As is often the way, Lander 
dominated the early rounds with 
over half of our squad making it 
into the quarter finals and then 11 
students going through to the semi 
finals.  In the girls section, Lily 
Burton was proving to be a force to 
be reckoned with, along with 
Arthur Randell and Louis Ingram in 
the year 7-9 boys, Max Hudson in 
the year 10-11 boys and the ever 
reliable bodyboarder Marcus Reed, 

who were all undefeated going into 
their respective finals.  
Unfortunately the conditions 
deteriorated as the day went on, 
but our finalists refused to be 
thwarted and put in several fine 
performances demonstrating both 
their experience and skill level.  
As the crowds gathered for the 
presentation, our students were 
eager to hear the results, collect 
goodie bags for those who were 

placed, pose for the official 
photographer (our very own Ruby 
Drake!) and receive notification of 
qualifiers for CSGs. 
 
Results: 
7-11 Girls: 2nd Lily Burton, 4th Beth 
Ireland 
7-9 Boys: 1st Louis Ingram and 2nd 
Arthur Randell 
10-11 Boys: 1st Max Hudson 
scoring a very creditable 13.4 and 
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4th Leon Reed 
7-11 Bodyboarding: 1st and 
defending his title successfully 
once again, the fantastically 
talented Marcus Reed scoring 15.0! 
All of the finalists have qualified for 
CSGs along with Finlay Lucas who 

finished 5th in the 7-9 boys. Best of 
luck to you all. 
 
Well done to all who represented 
RLS so well on the day; you were a 
credit to yourselves and to our 
school.  

 
Thank you also to Ruby for being 
such a diligent and capable 
photographer and to the parents 
who supported the event. 
 
Miss Cain 

Football Success 
 
Under 14 ESFA National Cup 
Wadebridge School 2 - 4 Richard Lander 
 
Congratulations to the Year 9 football team who progressed to the third round of the 
national schools cup with a hard fought win over Wadebridge School on Tuesday night. 
After conceding two early goals they fought their way back with two second half goals from Jordan Moyle to 
take the game to extra time. Bailey Stephens struck early in the first half of extra time, followed by a fourth goal 
from Charles Seketawa to wrap the game up 4-2                                                                                     Mr J Williamson 
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U13 County Rugby 
Tournament  
 

O n Wednesday 10th October 
2018 RLS U13 Rugby team 

achieved the ‘runners up’ spot in 
the county tournament at Penrice 
Academy. 27 teams entered the 
competition. RLS beat Fowey, 
Budehaven, Penrice, Newquay 
Treviglas and Penryn, only losing to 
eventual winners Redruth in the 

final. Congratulations to all those 
players involved. 
 
Mr J Bridger 
 

Netball Results 
   

W ell done to all of our netball 
teams who had fantastic victories 
against Redruth School on 
Thursday 4th October.  
Once again, the Year 7s were 
outstanding with a 21-1 victory! 
The next fixture 
is against 
Helston (18th 
October - 
AWAY) 
 
Ms D Cain 
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Meet our Senior Leaders 
 

S enior Leaders are chosen from Key Stage 4 
students. They help out at school events such as Year 
6 Open Evening and parents’ evenings. Well done to 
all the students pictured here with their Head of 
Community as they have been selected for 
2018/2019. Congratulations to Isaac and Matilda, our 
Head Boy and Head Girl, and to their deputies 
Georgina, Summer, Jess, Joss and Taryn.  
 

Purchase of School Uniform 
 

T revails Uniform shop is closing its doors after decades of 
supplying uniform to local schools and uniformed 
organisations.  We will be announcing our new uniform supplier 
in the next few weeks.  In the meantime Trevails will be having a 
closing down sale and prices will be reduced until 10th November 
2018. Richard Lander School would like to thank the staff at 
Trevails for their excellent service over the last 40 years. 
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Statement on the carriage 
of medicines on home to 
school transport 
 
First and foremost, parents and 
carers should abide by the policy of 
their child’s school in relation to 
medicines in school. Where it is 
necessary for a child to have 
medicines in school, this should be 
discussed between the parent/
carer and relevant member of 
school staff and records kept in 
accordance with the school’s 
policy. 
In general the carriage of 
medicines on home to school 

transport should be avoided 
wherever possible. However, 
where it is necessary this should be 
discussed in advance with the 
school, and parents/carers should 
make themselves (and their child 
as appropriate) aware of the 
school’s policy before taking any 
medicines on school transport. 
Medicines should always be in 
their original packaging with the 
dispensing label clearly showing 
the child’s name, date and dosage 
information, etc. Medicines should 
not be separated from their 
original packaging (e.g. blister 
packs should not be split). 
Medicines should be transported in 
a secure container/package which 
is clearly labelled with the child’s 
name. Where a Passenger 
Assistant is present on provided 
transport, they are able to take 
possession of medicines in order to 
ensure their safe transit to school. 

The Passenger Assistant may 
refuse to accept the medicine/s if 
not clearly labelled. 
Schools are advised to provide a 
‘handover’ sheet by which the 
parent/carer, Passenger Assistant 
and relevant member of school 
staff can sign for possession/
handover of the medicines. 
However, the Passenger Assistant 
has no responsibility for ensuring 
the volume/quantity, dosage, 
labelling, etc of the medicines, and 
the handover sheet should only 
require the Passenger Assistant to 
sign for receipt and handover. 
It is recommended that where 
medicines are to be carried on 
school transport, particularly in the 
case of controlled medicines, a 
tamper-proof bag is used. 
 
Prepared by: Education and Early 
Years 
Date: February 2017 

Please Park considerately 
when collecting your 
child from school 
 
May we politely remind parents and 
carers to park considerately when 
collecting their children from school 
at the end of the school day. 
 
In order to keep our students safe.. 
 
 Please give way when exiting 
the school.  
 
 Please do not park on double 
yellow lines, particularly the ones 
outside the school gate. Doing so 
obscures the vision of other 
motorists and therefore poses a 
danger to our students and the local 
community.   

MacMillan coffee 
morning 
 

W ell done to the DT Food 
department who organised a 
Macmillan Coffee Morning last 
Friday and raised £493 for this very 
worthy cause! 
 
 

In the next edition of 
the school bulletin…  
 Sports team photos 
 
 Children in Need 

Bake off round 2 
 
 Lander4Uganda 

2018 report 
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Richard 
Lander School 
students are 
looking forward to 
taking part in this 
performance 
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